

February 11, 2009

Mr. J. Robert Mann Chairman & CEO **E-J Electric Installation Co.** 46-41 Vernon Boulevard Long Island City, NY 11101-5378

Re: Central Synagogue

Dear Bob:

We completed Central Synagogue together with your superb engineering and electrical construction staff. It is just up the block from my office. I pass it many times a week and am reminded that it was a labor of love for all of us, including the fine team from E-J.

E-J's excellent performance on this very complex, difficult and important project was a milestone of Project Management and construction cooperation. I am available to speak with anyone regarding your role and hope to work with E-J on many future constructions.

Sincerely

Levien & Company, Inc.

Kenneth Levien, AIA

President